O.L. Smith Middle School Daily Announcements Monday, February 24, 2020 A-Day



- 1) Any 8th grader interested in a career in health (nursing, medicine, or any health career) or maybe to become a teacher or an engineer must apply to Early College by March 1st. It is a simple application and takes only a few minutes. You can apply in the counseling office or go to the Smith Blog. Don't miss out on this opportunity to get a free college degree while in high school! See your counselor for questions.
- The Smith PTSA is once again providing a FREE fun event for all Smith families! The PTSA sponsored Pancake Dinner will be held on Friday, March 6th from 5:30-7:30 in the cafeteria(while supplies last). Pancakes, Juice, sausages(Halal available), and hashbrowns for all Smith families to enjoy! Please join us for the FREE Smith PTSA sponsored event!

Parents, to volunteer at the Pancake Dinner, please open the attached Sign-Up Genius link:

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/10C0E4AAAAA23A0FD0-pancakes

3) Smith PTSA has a new Spirit Wear order form available in the Main Office. There are a lot of new items, including high quality embroidered full and quarter-zip warm-ups, rts, and sweatpants! The specification sheet offers additional information about knit caps, and fresh new logos on hoodies, and t-shirts as well as fleece jackets. Please return the completed order form to the Main Office by Tuesday, Feb. 25th with exact cash payment, or a check made payable to O.L. Smith PTSA. Once your order is placed, expected delivery would be 2-3 weeks (mid-March).

If you have any questions, please contact Robbin Makled via email at robbin.tenglin@gmail.com or call/text 313-319-7199.

- 4) It's time for students to nominate their favorite Dearborn Public Schools teacher for the 2020 Alberta Muirhead Teacher of the Year Students' Choice Award. The nomination deadline is Monday, March 9th at 5pm. Go to dearbornschools.org for the nomination form to print or to submit a nomination form online. Students may nominate any new or veteran teachers whom they feel has made outstanding contributions to the teaching profession. Nominate your favorite Smith teacher today!!
- 5) Girls Basketball Smith @ Stout Feb 25th at 3:30pm Chess Match - Woodworth @ Smith - Feb. 27th at 3:30pm Boys Swimming - Bryant @ Smith - Feb. 26th at 3:30pm Girls Basketball - Woodworth @ Smith - Feb. 27th at 3:30pm
- 6) Reminder: Any 8th grader interested in getting free college and earn an Associate Degree through the Early College Program have until March 1st to apply. An Associate Degree will allow you to transfer easily to a 4 year university or begin a career earning a nice starting salary. It is a very easy application process. See your counselor for more information. The link address is: https://earlycollege.dearbornschools.org/accepting-applications/
- 7) Soccer is coming to Smith! Tryouts for both girls and boys soccer teams will be April 13th & 14th. First practice will be April 15th with the first game being held April 28th. For additional information regarding soccer, students can view the flyer posted on the Student Bulletin Board in the cafeteria Hallway or talk to Ms. Sisty.
- 8) Click on the link below for a quick view of the February lunch menu. https://dearbornschools.nutrislice.com/menu/smith-middle-school/lunch/2020-02-01? mode=browse
- 9) Students may purchase a new planner in the Main Office for only \$5.
- 10) If you are interested in math, science, and Technology, the DCMST Program might be for you. Check out the Counseling blog for more information. The application is now available online and due by March 13th. Contact Dr. Elder if you have any questions. https://iblog.dearbornschools.org/smithcounseling/
- 11) Students are reminded that snow is to remain on the ground. Throwing snow is not permitted.